
Town of Nelson 
Selectmen’s Meeting 10:00 AM 

 
April 21, 2021 

 
 

Executive Board Attending:  David Upton, Maury Collins, Gary Robinson, Edie Drinkwater, Admin. Assist.   
 
 
Others attending:  
 

At 10:04 AM David Upton opened the April 21, 2021 meeting of the Nelson Select Board.    
 
 
⚫ The Board reviewed their responses to various emails and letters they had received regarding 
complaints over their handling of access to Partridge Woods via Homestead Lane.  David made a motion 
to approve the response letter. 
Maury seconded. 
The motion carried 3-0.   
David asked that Edie scan and email the letter to Conservation Commission members and others who 
had emailed or written to each Selectman and to include a copy of the Board’s position and plan and to 
forward a copy of all items to legal counsel.   
 
⚫ David made a motion to approve the Public and Non-Public minutes for April 14, 2021 as recorded. 
Gary seconded. 
The motion carried 3-0. 
 
⚫ David made a motion to approve the Manifest for April 21, 2021 as presented. 
Maury seconded. 
The motion carried 3-0. 
 
⚫ After reviewing submitted plans, David made a motion to approve a Building Permit for an addition to 
an existing porch for J. Yardley. 
Maury seconded. 
The motion carried 3-0. 
 
⚫ The next item was an Intent to Cut submitted by S. Giffin.  David made a motion to approve as 
presented. 
Maury seconded. 
The motion carried 3-0. 
 
⚫ Following a brief discussion, David made a motion to approve limited use of the Town Hall for 
Business meetings of Town Boards, Commissions, Committees, etc. contingent upon mask wearing 
when in the building and social distancing be observed. 
Maury seconded. 
The motion carried 3-0. 
 
⚫ Edie reported on her meeting with the Grant advisor from Homeland Security.  Edie completed the 
preliminary application for funding to contract SWRPC to assist with the Emergency Operations Plan 
Update which is due for 2021.  This will be a matching “in-Kind” grant so credit will be given for meeting 
attendance by each department head and official to reach the total match.  Edie reported that 
additional COVID-19 related funding may still be available through September 2021.  Several expenses 
will be considered for submission and review for possible reimbursement.  Also, the new municipal 



funding from the federal “Rescue” package has been announced but precise expenditure qualification is 
not yet clear.  More information is expected from the Governor’s office. 
 
 

⚫ With nothing further, David made a motion to adjourn. 
Maury seconded. 
The motion carried 3-0. 
 
11:18 AM      Meeting Adjourned.  
 

For April 21, 2021 
 
                                                   

David Upton, Chair 
 
                                                          

Maury Collins, Selectman 
 
                                                               

Gary Robinson, Selectman 


